
Town of Westborough Recreation Department 
Recreation Commission 

 
Date: Monday, April 11th  2022   Location: Zoom (Virtual) 

Convened: 5:30 p.m.    Adjourned: 5:50 p.m.  

Committee Members Present: Recreation Director Jenn Kirkland, Program Coordinator Josh Aponte, 
Finance Committee Liaison Andrew Bradley, Liaison to the Community Preservation Act Exploratory 
Committee Colleen Dowd, Brian Kane, Bethany Travis, Bill Clausen, Katie Welch, Ian Johnson, and 
Administrative Assistant Grethel Guzman-Ruck. 

Committee Member Absent: Commission Chair Earl Storey and Golf Course Manager Matt Griffith. 

 

 
Regional Cinema Discussion  
 Jennifer Kirkland, the Recreation Director, made a presentation about the location and the state in 
which the Regional Cinema is in. Regional Cinema is on Route nine and is surrounded by wetland which 
would not be ideal for the construction and maintenance of fields. Images of trash and vandalism were 
shown and Brian also mentioned that there is also mold and mildew. Brian added that there is also water 
damage and that the plumbing must be replaced. Brian also noted that the Regional Cinema will need a 
lot of work to be what we want to make it.  
 Bill made the motion to not pursue the Regional Cinema for recreational use. Beth seconded the 
motion. We ran a roll call vote and the vote was unanimous.  
 
  

Meeting Adjourned at 5:50 p.m.  
 

Rec. Commission approved these minutes on Tuesday, April 28th, 2022. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Grethel Guzman-Ruck 

 


